Mr. G. Ott Romney, Director,
Recreation Section, W.P.A.,
c/o Headquarters of American Association
for Health, Physical Education, Recreation,
Hotel Stevens,
Chicago, Illinois.

Dear Ott:

I am answering your letter of April 12. I, too, was keenly disappointed that I did not get to see you in Kansas City at the Indiana-Kansas massacre. It would have been an extreme pleasure, I assure you, to have had another good visit with you.

Then I thought surely I would see you in Chicago, but at the last minute work piled up here so that I was not able to get away. I had planned to go yesterday on the stream-liner and get to Chicago for the Thursday and Friday meetings, having to return early Saturday morning, but this blew up.

I am telling you now that I will be here in the eight weeks Summer School beginning June 12. The following week, August 12 to 17, I am to be at the University of Texas, Austin, for a basketball clinic. I am giving you my itinerary so that any arrangement you make toward seeing me here in July will be satisfactory as far as I am concerned. It will be a pleasure to work with you in the establishment of an intensive short-course for administrative and technical supervisors.

I will be happy to hear from you at your convenience.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.